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Dear Parents, 
 
Year 7 Parents’ Evening – Thursday, 2nd March 2023 – 5.30pm 
 
Since the start of the Covid-19 pandemic, the school has used Microsoft Teams for parents’ 
evenings. Therefore, we are using Teams for this Parents’ Evening, and we very much hope 
that you will be able to attend appointments online with your son.  
 
The evening will commence at 5.30pm with a 15 minute online safety briefing for Year 7 
parents from James Hallsworth, Deputy Head (Pastoral) and Kathryn Page, Head of Year 7.  
The talk picks up on the themes covered with pupils during the Safer Internet Day last term 
and will focus on current trends, issues and signposting for advice and support.  You will be 
able to access this briefing by following this link. 
 
Teachers will then be available from 5.45pm to 8pm for appointments and pupils will be given 
cards to make appointments with the relevant members of staff for you.  Each appointment 
lasts up to five minutes and each teacher will issue a separate link for each subject.  At a 
teacher’s discretion, some appointments may be made at an alternative time or date. 
 
Please make sure that your sound, microphone and camera are working. We ask that 
cameras are switched on because it makes for a higher quality conversation for both the 
teacher and for you at home. However, please be mindful of the fact that you are on camera! 
 
Boarding parents can also attend on this evening or may prefer to attend the Boarders’ 
Parents’ Morning on Saturday, 18th March 2023. The choice is yours.  Please ensure that 
your son knows your preference so that they can organise the necessary appointment slots 
for you. 
 
I hope that this evening will be an excellent opportunity to review the year so for Year 7 
students. 
 
We look forward to meeting parents virtually on 2nd March.   If you are unable to attend and 
require further information or advice, please contact the Head of Year 7 – Mrs Page 
kpage@lrgs.org.uk 
 
Yours faithfully,  
 
 
Dr C J Pyle 
Headmaster 
 
 

 

https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_YTdlZTY2NTYtYjU3My00YjI1LTk3YTctY2U1MDJkYmE4MGMz%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%225ea5a8c9-546a-4f6a-a44c-d52c234571bc%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%22526460fa-8ee2-4f0b-be29-d42cbd178e08%22%7d
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